## IOWA STATE TRAPSHOOTING ASSOCIATION

Board Meeting September 21, 2013

President Denny Dozark called the Board Meeting of the Iowa State Trapshooting Association to order at 12:30 pm on Saturday, September 21, 2013, at the target shed on the work day of the ISTA home grounds, Cedar Falls, Iowa.

Present were: Denny Dozark, Jon Peterson, Jim Cole, Kevin Hartwig, Don Wickliff, Doug Brower, Steve Glasgow, Dave Wickman, Lori Wickman, and Debra Oelmann.

ISTA received a certified letter from Michael Watson prior to September 1, 2013, that he decided not to rent the ISTA property for 2014. Denny stated that Mr. Watson does have a two year lease, but that the ISTA will let him out of the lease. Bill Hesse's son, Steven Hesse, will rent the ISTA 50 acres for \$8,250.00 payable \$4,125.00 on March 1, 2014, and \$4,125.00 on November 1, 2014.

Denny suggested to the Board that we send \$100 to the Waverly Implement for our using their tractors free of charge during the state shoot and \$500 to the Janesville Responders. All were in agreement to sending these donations.

Denny stated that our attorney thinks it is not likely that the ISTA can get switched to a 501(c)(3) which would eliminate our paying property taxes. The reason is we obtain income from the rent of our ground.

A final item is the high over all lewis at the state shoot was figured incorrectly. Six (6) people were paid \$580.00, however 16 people should have been paid. The six people paid were overpaid \$406.00. A letter needs to be sent to them asking for a return of the overpaid funds and the 12 people not paid need to be issued a check (see worksheet attached to these minutes). Two (2) people were paid that should not have been.

A motion was made by Jon Peterson that the meeting adjourn, seconded by Jim Cole. Meeting adjourned at 1:15 pm.

Debra Oelmann Secretary